December 9, 1968

Mr. Ray E. Troyer
Public Relations Rpn.,
Union Pacific Railroad
814 Pittock Block
Portland, Oregon 97200

Dear Ray:

I am sending you a copy of The Yakima Prontier Museum insert
from the Yakima Herald-Republic. I wish to call your attention to
the story marked on page where the UP's Armand Taylor was president
of the Yakima group which went to work with others here to secure
the noteworthy W. L. Gannon collection for the non—-profit, public
service Frontier Museum. As you know, Mr. Taylor is now at Seattle,

It is also noted that the Union Pacific is preparing for its
centennial in 1969.

I am sending this to you so in your conversation with George J.
Skorney, director of public relations, you can see that the Frontier
Museum's application for Union Pacific "foundation" help gets into the
proper channel in you office at Portland, and i1f too late this year,
can be properly re-referred.

I have mentioned here that there is a possibility the Union
Pacific historical museum car will be floating around next year. You
will recall I showed you the Northern Pacific siding close by the
museumn,

Glad you had the chance to look the museum over when you were
here. If any one directly interested in the foundation would want to
see it on some visit to Yakima, let me know so some executive of the
Frontier Museum could show him the display and answer any questions to
his satisfaction.

Best regards to you and George,
Sincerely,
CLICK RELANDER

City Editor
Yakima Herald-Republic





